
Very Hot Weather Warning issued

Attention TV/radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible:

     The Hong Kong Observatory has issued the Very Hot Weather Warning.

     To prevent heat stroke, avoid prolonged activities outdoors.

     If engaged in outdoor work or activities, wear a wide-brimmed hat and
light-coloured, loose-fitting clothes. Stay in shaded areas as much as
possible.

     Drink plenty of water, and avoid beverages containing caffeine or
alcohol.

     If you feel sick, consult a doctor right away.

Correctional officers stop fighting
among persons in custody

     Correctional Officers at Tai Lam Centre for Women stopped a fight among
persons in custody yesterday (June 9).

     At 12.40pm, two female remand persons in custody, 23 and 28 years' old,
were found fighting with each other in Garment Workshop. Officers at the
scene immediately stopped the fight and called for reinforcement.

     The two persons in custody sustained injuries on chest, neck, arm and
leg respectively in the incident. After treatment by the institution Medical
Officer, both of them were transferred to a public hospital for further
treatment. 

     The case has been reported to the Police for investigation.

     Both persons in custody were remanded for the offence of trafficking in
dangerous drugs.
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Appeal for information on missing man
in Central (with photo)

          Police today (June 9) appealed to the public for information on a
man who went missing in Central.
      
          Chan Chun-wing, aged 29, went missing after he was last seen at a
pier on Connaught Road Central on June 7 afternoon. His family made a report
to Police yesterday (June 8).
      
          He is about 1.77 metres tall, 85 kilograms in weight and of fat
build. He has a round face with yellow complexion and short black hair. He
was last seen wearing a white long-sleeved shirt, black trousers, black shoes
and carrying a green handbag.
      
          Anyone who knows the whereabouts of the missing man or may have
seen him is urged to contact the Regional Missing Person Unit of New
Territories South on 3661 1176 or 6510 4630 or email to rmpu-
nts-2@police.gov.hk, or contact any police station.

  

THB responds to media enquiries on
construction works of Shatin to
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Central Link

     In response to media enquiries on the construction works of the Shatin
to Central Link, a spokesman for the Transport and Housing Bureau (THB)
responded today (June 9) as follows:
 
     On September 15, 2017, a representative from the China Technology
Corporation Limited (China Technology) sent an email to the electronic
mailbox of the Secretary for Transport and Housing's Office requesting to
have a meeting with the THB, the MTR Corporation Limited (MTRCL), Leighton
Contractors (Asia) Limited (i.e., the main contractor for the platform
construction works of the Hung Hom Station), and the China Technology, for
discussion on the construction issues of the Shatin to Central Link project.
However, the email did not provide any further information.
 
     On the same day, the THB reached the China Technology and was informed
that the issue concerned was related to the technical matters under the
Contract No. 1112 of the Shatin to Central Link project. The China Technology
agreed to directly contact with the professionals of the Highways Department
for discussion.
 
     On September 15 and 16, 2017, the Highways Department made several calls
and emailed to the China Technology to invite for discussion and further
concrete information but was unsuccessful. 
 
     On September 18, 2017 (three days after), the China Technology sent an
email to reply the THB saying that the suspected issue of concern had all
been clarified. Noting that the issue was resolved, the China Technology
considered that no further action was required by all parties. Therefore, the
meeting originally requested by the China Technology did not proceed finally.
 
     Considering the China Technology aimed to discuss the technical matters
under the Contract No.1112 of the Shatin to Central Link project, and agreed
to directly contact with the professionals of the Highways Department for
discussion, therefore, the Secretary for the Transport and Housing, Mr Frank
Chan Fan, was not aware of this.
 
     On September 15, 2017, the Highways Department had made further enquiry
with the MTRCL regarding the incident. However, on the same day, the MTRCL
said that it required more information to make a response. Since the China
Technology indicated in their reply to the THB on September 18, 2017 that
there was no need to follow up and the China Technology did not provide
related information at that time, the Highways Department could not further
follow up on the matter.
 
     The MTRCL had not made any reports on this incident over the quality of
the bar bending works process for the platform construction works of the Hung
Hom Station to the Highways Department during the period from August 2015 to
the end of May 2018. The Highways Department has required the MTRCL to submit
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an incident report as early as possible and no later than June 15.
 
     The Government is very concerned about the incident, and will thoroughly
examine the incident report upon receipt from the MTRCL. In case the
Government has found any misconduct from the incident report submitted by the
MTRCL or the investigation conducted afterwards, we will handle it seriously
and refer to law enforcement agencies for follow-up action. In the meantime,
the Government does not rule out the setting up of an independent
investigation committee to follow up the incident.
 
     According to the Entrustment Agreement signed by the MTRCL with the
Government for the works of the Shatin to Central Link project, the
qualifications of the main contractors and sub-contractors employed by the
MTRCL shall comply with the MTRCL's standards required in the implementation
of railway projects.

Hong Kong Customs strives to combat
copyright infringement and
unscrupulous sales practices on
suspicious websites and social
networking platforms

     The Customs and Excise Department (C&ED) has recently detected some
posts on social networking platforms alleging that the department will put
for auction seized commodities, with the proceeds from auction used for
charity purpose.

     A spokesman for the C&ED today (June 9) sternly pointed out that the
messages and the way of promotion on these social networking platforms may be
linked to copyright infringement and unscrupulous sales practices with claims
misleading consumers, in violation of the Copyright Ordinance or the Trade
Descriptions Ordinance (TDO).

     The C&ED is following up on the cases.

     "Upon completion of all legal proceedings, the C&ED will classify the
forfeited items in accordance with the established guidelines. The items will
then be passed to the relevant government department for co-ordination and
following up if the items are suitable for public auction," the spokesman
said.

     The spokesman at the same time stressed that Customs has all along been
concerned in illegal online sales activities.  It has strived to combat
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infringing activities and unscrupulous sales practices on websites. It also
maintains close co-operation with law enforcement authorities of other
countries and regions in the combat of cross-boundary infringing activities
to protect the rights of consumers and legitimate traders.

     Customs reminds consumers that they should stay vigiliant in regard to
online shopping and procure products at reputable shops. They should not
purchase items with unknown sources at suspicious websites or social
networking platforms to prevent any losses that may incur. Consumers are also
reminded to contact trade mark owners or traders for enquiries in case of
doubts.

     According to the Copyright Ordinance, anyone who without the licence of
the copyright owner distributes an infringing copy of a work through any
device or electronic platform to such an extent as to affect prejudicially
the owner, or possess any infringing items for business purposes, commits an
offence. The maximum penalty is a fine of $50,000 per infringing copy and
imprisonment for four years.

     Customs reiterated, "Follow-up investigation will be conducted if the
infringing activities involve local persons. If the relevant platform is
located outside Hong Kong but involved in local criminal infringing
activities, the C&ED will refer cases to the law enforcement authorities
outside Hong Kong for joint follow-up actions."

     In addition, according to the TDO, "trade descriptions", in relation to
goods, refers to an indication, direct or indirect, and in whatever form and
by whatever means (including verbal), with respect to goods or any part of
the goods, including the method of manufacture, production and processing, or
the previous ownership or use. Traders should not give any false or
misleading production information to consumers. Making a false or misleading
statement about goods to a material degree may constitute an offence of false
trade description. Violation of the TDO is a serious offence. The maximum
penalty upon conviction is a fine of $500,000 and imprisonment for five
years.

     Customs appeals to members of the public to report any suspected
infringing activities or unscrupulous sales practices to the Customs 24-hour
hotline 2545 6182 or its dedicated crime-reporting email account
(crimereport@customs.gov.hk).

mailto:crimereport@customs.gov.hk

